From: Sent:

Jackson, Sonny A. - Police Department - CSA

Tuesday, March 15, 2016 11:28 AM

To:

Dulacki, Mary J. - MOS

Subject: Attachments: FW: Sidewalk Encampment Action Plan -- Follow-up from Tuesday 1/19 meeting

Encumbrance removal protocol 1-20-16 draft (002).docx; encumbrance removal sign wording

revised draft 1-19-16.docx; encumbrance removal flier wording revised 1-19-16.docx

From: Dreyer, Evan F. - Mayor's Office

Sent: Thursday, January 21, 2016 11:15 AM

To: 'Ismith@ccdenver.org' <Ismith@ccdenver.org>; White, Chief Robert C. - Police Department <Robert.White@denvergov.org>; Quinones, David, Chief - DPD <David.Quinones@denvergov.org>; Lopez, Tony Cmdr -DPD <Tony.Lopez@denvergov.org>; Martinez, Scott - City Attorney Office <Scott.Martinez@denvergov.org>; Milliner, Bennie L. - HS Office of Community Impact <Bennie.Milliner@denvergov.org>; Conner, Christopher N - HS Office of Mayor's Office < Penny. May@denvergov.org>; Brooks, Albus - City Council District 9 < Albus. Brooks@denvergov.org>; Cornejo, Jose M. - PW Office Executive Director < Jose Cornejo@denvergov.org >; Delaney, George - Chief Operating Officer < George. Delaney@denvergov.org>; 'Josh Geppelt' < jgeppelt@denrescue.org>; 'swalkup@denrescue.org' <swalkup@denrescue.org>; 'Steve Walkup' <Steve@denrescue.org>; Stuart, Skye - Mayor's Office <Skye.Stuart@denvergov.org>; Smith, Julie A. - HSOA Administration - HSOAA <Julie.Smith@denvergov.org>; Broadwell, David W. - Department of Law < David. Broadwell@denvergov.org>; Sublet, Chad J. - City Attorney Office <Chad.Sublet@denvergov.org>; Bordovsky, Marley M - City Attorney Office <Marley.Bordovsky@denvergov.org>; Gaddis, Chris K. - Department of Law < Chris. Gaddis@denvergov.org>; 'Geoffrey Bennett' < GBennett@ccdenver.org>; Drazen-Smith, Melissa M. - Department of Law <Melissa.Drazen-Smith@denvergov.org>; Mares, Donald J. - HSOA Administration - HSOAA <Donald.Mares@denvergov.org>; Shea, Wendy J. - Department of Law <Wendy.Shea@denvergov.org>; Albo, Andrea L. - HSOA Administration - HSOAA <Andrea.Albo@denvergov.org>; Miller, Amber - Mayor's Office Communications Director < Amber . Miller@denvergov.org>; Strott, Mike: Mayor's Office <Mike.Strott@denvergov.org>; Mix, Daelene D. - MOS <Daelene.Mix@denvergov.org>; Jackson, Sonny A. - Police Department - CSA <Sonny.Jackson@denvergov.org>; Kyle, Rick - DPD <Rick.Kyle@denvergov.org>; Crittle, Simon S. - DSD - CSA <Simon.Crittle@denvergov.org>; Kuhn, Nancy - PW Policy, Planning & Communication <Nancy.Kuhn@denvergov.org>; Hughes, Meghan - DEH Administration <Meghan.Hughes@denvergov.org>; Schiavone, Jenny D. - Denver Marketing Office < Jenny Schlavone@denvergov.org >; Mcdonald, Robert M. - EHO Administration <Bob.McDonald@denvergov.org>; Behr, Mitch T. - City Attorney Office <Mitchel.Behr@denvergov.org>; Espinoza, Jenna K. - General Services Administratn < Jenna Espinoza@denvergov.org>; Hanlon, Brendan J. - Budget & Management Office <Brendan.Hanlon@denvergov.org>; Lumley, Lisa A. - Division of Real Estate <Lisa.Lumley@denvergov.org>; Steinberg, Jeffrey J. - Division of Real Estate <Jeffrey.Steinberg@denvergov.org>; Inman, Ashley R. - HSOA Administration - HSOAA <Ashley.Inman@denvergov.org>; Sandoval, Marisela D. - City Attorney Office <Marisela.Sandoval@denvergov.org> Cc: Alderete, Breena C - Mayor's Office <Breena. Alderete@denvergov.org> Subject: RE: Sidewalk Encampment Action Plan -- Follow-up from Tuesday 1/19 meeting

Adding a revised protocol document from the CAQ. We will have printouts of all three attachments and the below list of pending items at the meeting.

- Need to establish target implementation date.
- Attached are revised versions of the protocol, sign language and flier language.
- CAO may still have additional suggestions for the protocol document.
- Shipping containers: Chris Conner is confirming cost, size and delivery details. Anything we need to do from a procurement perspective?

Location for shipping containers: Lisa Lumley is exploring several possible Downtown sites.

 Process for distribution of stored belongings: Public Works is crafting protocols, including hours/days of operation.

Public Works is exploring hiring private contractor to handle collection and distribution of belongings.

DPD will continue to provide strong support at daily cleanups.

- DPD will provide uniform presence at distribution location for first week; we may need to hire private security thereafter.
- Posting of signs: Once sign language and relevant details are finalized, Public Works will print and post signs.
- Outreach workers: Jan. 27 meeting to brief them prior to signs being posted.
- Flyers: PW is lead; two-sided flyers will be printed in both English and Spanish.
- Police Training Bulleting: DPD/CAO are determining whether to update, specifying the four-step process for unauthorized camping ordinance enforcement.
- City Council: We are examining the possibility of briefing the full Council in executive session at Mayor-Council.
- One-page talking points document: Julie Smith is finalizing.
- Longer fact sheet document: Julie Smith finalizing.
- Public Health facts: Meghan Hughes gathering.
- Better Way to Give strategy for incremental rollout starting in February: Julie, Jenny Schlavone and others are finalizing.

From: Sent: To: Dreyer, Evan F. - Mayor's Office Sunday, February 28, 2016 9:43 PM

'Ismith@ccdenver.org'; White, Chief Robert C. - Police Department; Quinones, David, Chief -DPD; Lopez, Tony Cmdr - DPD; Martinez, Scott - City Attorney Office; Milliner, Bennie L. - HS Office of Community Impact; Conner, Christopher N - HS Office of Community Impact; Brad Meuli; May, Penny L. - General Services Administratn; Brooks, Albus - City Council District 9; Cornejo, Jose M. - PWDIR Office of Exec Director; Delaney Jr, George H. - PW Wastewater Mgmt Division; 'Josh Geppelt'; 'swalkup@denrescue.org'; 'Steve Walkup'; Stuart, Skye -Mayor's Office; Smith, Julie A. - HSOA Administration - HSOAA; Broadwell, David W. -Department of Law, Sublet, Chad J. - City Attorney Office; Bordovsky, Marley M - City Attorney Office; Gaddis, Chris K. - Department of Law; 'Geoffrey Bennett'; Drazen-Smith, Melissa M. -Department of Law; Mares, Donald J. - HSOA Administration - HSOAA; Shea, Wendy J. -Department of Law; Albo, Andrea L. - HSOA Administration - HSOAA; Miller, Amber - Mayor's Office Communications Director: Strott, Mike - Mayor's Office; Mix, Daelene D. - MOS; Jackson, Sonny A. - Police Department - CSA; Kyle, Rick - DPD; Crittle, Simon S. - DSD -CSA; Kuhn, Nancy - PWPPS Policy Planning and Sus; Hughes, Meghan - DEH Administration; Schiavone, Jenny D. - Denver Marketing Office; Mcdonald, Robert M. - EHO Administration; Behr, Mitch T. - City Attorney Office; Espinoza, Jenna K - Mayor's Office; Hanlon, Brendan J. - Office of the CFO; Lumley, Lisa A. - Division of Real Estate; Steinberg, Jeffrey J. - Division of Real Estate: Inman, Ashley R. - HSOA Administration - HSOAA; Sandoval, Marisela D. - City Attorney Office; Mayor's office - 1437 Bannock Street, Conf. Room 377; Jones, Kerra M - EHO Administration; Adams, Stephanie - Budget & Management Office; Okubo, Derek P. - Human Rights/Community Partner; Johnson, Shawn - Mayor's Office; Sapp, Michael D. - Operations & Communications; Lopez del Rio, Manuel. - Human Rights/Community Partner

Subject: Attachments: Sidewalk Encampments Action Plan -- Meeting on Wednesday

CCD Downtown Homeless Outreach Fact Sheet.docx; Encumbrance removal. PW letter to

DPD.DOCX: Encumbrance removal protocol.final.docx

Hi, everyone. We are schedule to meet/conf call on Wednesday regarding sidewalk encampments. Draft agenda:

- Contracts finalized with both DPS for use of Emily Griffith for storage of belongings and with DPW contractor for removal of abandoned belongings from sidewalks
- Police presence at Emily Griffith for Week 1
- · Printing of signs, posting of signs
- San Francisco use of public health codes and whether applicable here
- Media and community outreach
- Final version of documents
  - o Fact Sheet
  - Letter from DPW to DPD
  - o Protocol/signs/fliers

From: Sent: To: Dreyer, Evan F. - Mayor's Office Thursday, March 03, 2016 10:13 PM

'Ismith@ccdenver.org'; White, Chief Robert C. - Police Department; Quinones, David, Chief -DPD; Lopez, Tony Cmdr - DPD; Martinez, Scott - City Attorney Office; Milliner, Bennie L. - HS Office of Community Impact; Conner, Christopher N - HS Office of Community Impact; Brad Meuli; May, Penny L. - General Services Administratn; Brooks, Albus - City Council District 9; Cornejo, Jose M. - PWDIR Office of Exec Director; Delaney Jr, George H. - PW Wastewater Mgmt Division; 'Josh Geppelt'; 'swalkup@denrescue.org'; 'Steve Walkup'; Stuart, Skye -Mayor's Office; Smith, Julie A. - HSOA Administration - HSOAA; Broadwell, David W. -Department of Law, Sublet, Chad J. - City Attorney Office; Bordovsky, Marley M - City Attorney Office; Gaddis, Chris K. - Department of Law; 'Geoffrey Bennett'; Drazen-Smith, Melissa M. -Department of Law; Mares, Donald J. - HSOA Administration - HSOAA; Shea, Wendy J. -Department of Law; Albo, Andrea L. - HSOA Administration - HSOAA; Miller, Amber - Mayor's Office Communications Director, Strott, Mike - Mayor's Office; Mix, Daelene D. - MOS; Jackson, Sonny A. - Police Department - CSA; Kyle, Rick - DPD; Crittle, Simon S. - DSD -CSA, Kuhn, Nancy - PWPPS Policy Planning and Sus; Hughes, Meghan - DEH Administration; Schiavone, Jenny D. - Denver Marketing Office; Mcdonald, Robert M. - EHO Administration; Behr, Mitch T. - City Attorney Office; Espinoza, Jenna K - Mayor's Office; Hanlon, Brendan J. - Office of the CFO; Lumley, Lisa A. - Division of Real Estate; Steinberg, Jeffrey J. - Division of Real Estate: Inman, Ashley R. - HSOA Administration - HSOAA; Sandoval, Marisela D. - City Attorney Office; Mayor's office - 1437 Bannock Street, Conf. Room 377; Jones, Kerra M - EHO Administration; Adams, Stephanie - Budget & Management Office; Okubo, Derek P. - Human Rights/Community Partner; Johnson, Shawn - Mayor's Office; Sapp, Michael D. - Operations & Communications; Lopez del Rio, Manuel. - Human Rights/Community Partner

Subject: Attachments: Sidewalk encampments

Sidewalk Encampment Stakeholder Outreach xlsx; CCD Downtown Homeless Outreach Fact

Sheet.docx

### Good evening. A few updates:

- Attached is an updated stakeholder outreach list and assignments. Outreach began today and will continue Friday.
- The Denver Post will be breaking the story online Friday afternoon.
- Attached is an updated one-page fact sheet.
- We will go over final logistics and address any last-minute questions on Friday's call.
- Here are short talking points that can be used to answer questions or preface emails you may be sending to your own stakeholder lists:
  - Since last September, the City has worked closely with homeless outreach workers and providers to connect
    people living on the streets and sidewalks of the Ballpark Neighborhood with shelter, housing and services,
    including those provided at the new Lawrence Street Community Center. This year alone, we anticipate
    spending nearly \$50 million on direct and indirect homeless services citywide.
  - We have also increased efforts to keep the neighborhood free of trash, debris and waste. Together, through this intensive and focused effort, we have helped hundreds of people and supported the community.
  - However, the health, safety and welfare of those who continue to live outside on the streets and sidewalks
    is a growing concern. Therefore, starting next week, the City will be increasing efforts to connect people
    with shelter and services and avoid a looming public health emergency by strictly enforcing various city
    codes.

- We will be taking great care to protect the personal belongings of people living on the streets as we intensify
  efforts to keep the neighborhood clean and sanitary. We will store any belongings that get left behind at
  1221 Glenarm Place for up to 30 days. Items can be retrieved from Noon to 2 p.m. Monday through Friday.
- There is shelter space and services available for those who seek it; people do not have to be in these unsafe and unhealthy conditions.

From: Sent:

Strott, Mike - Mayor's Office

Thursday, March 03, 2016 6:53 PM

To:

Miller, Amber - Mayor's Office Communications Director; Drever, Evan F. - Mayor's Office;

Espinoza, Jenna K - Mayor's Office; Smith, Julie A. - HSOA Administration - HSOAA;

Granger, Jesse M. - HSOA Administration - HSOAA

Subject:

Ballpark Neighborhood clean-up // talking points for appointees

Distilling the points Evan sent to 311 into an elevator for appointees:

- the health, safety and welfare of those who have continued to live outside on the streets and sidewalks in the Ballpark neighborhood is nearing a crisis.
- The city will be increasing efforts to connect people with services and avoid a looming public health and safety emergency.
- Since last September, multiple city agencies have been working closely with homeless outreach workers and providers to connect people living on the streets in the neighborhood with shelter, housing and services, including opening the new Lawrence Street Community Center in partnership with the Denver Rescue Mission.
  - Each year, the City and County of Denver spends more than \$40 million on direct and indirect costs related to homelessness. There is shelter space and services available for those who seek it, they don't have to be in these unsafe and unhealthy conditions.
- We are taking great care to protect, and make available for retrieval, the personal belongings of these individuals as we work to keep the neighborhood clean and sanitary.



Michael Strott | Deputy Communications Director Office of Mayor Michael B. Hancock | City and County of Denver 720.865.9031 Phone | 303.842.2096 Cell mike.strott@denvergov.org | 311 Help Center Follow Mayor Hancock:



From:

Lopez del Rio, Manuel. - Human Rights/Community Partner

Sent:

Thursday, March 03, 2016 2:27 PM

To:

Dreyer, Evan F. - Mayor's Office; Okubo, Derek P. - Human Rights/Community Partner Johnson, Shawn - Mayor's Office; Sapp, Michael D. - Operations & Communications

Cc: Subject:

RE: Encampment cleanup -- stakeholder outreach list

Attachments:

(Community Affairs) Sidewalk Encampment Stakeholder Outreach xlsx

Called these places us for contact info It is now in the attached spread sheet.

### MLdR

From: Dreyer, Evan F. - Mayor's Office Sent: Thursday, March 03, 2016 11:35 AM

To: Lopez del Rio, Manuel. - Human Rights/Community Partner; Okubo, Derek P. - Human Rights/Community Partner

Cc: Johnson, Shawn - Mayor's Office; Sapp, Michael D. - Operations & Communications

Subject: RE: Encampment cleanup -- stakeholder outreach list

Email addresses would be awesome.

From: Lopez del Rio, Manuel. - Human Rights/Community Partner

Sent: Thursday, March 03, 2016 11:17 AM

To: Dreyer, Evan F. - Mayor's Office < Evan. Dreyer@denvergov.org >; Okubo, Derek P. - Human Rights/Community

Partner < Derek. Okubo@denvergov.org >

Cc: Johnson, Shawn - Mayor's Office < Shawn.Johnson@denvergov.org>; Sapp, Michael D. - Operations &

Communications < Michael. Sapp@denvergov.org>

Subject: FW: Encampment cleanup -- stakeholder outreach list

### Team,

Here is a list of churches in the area for encampment clean up.

Shawn, Sapp, and I will look through our contacts to see if we have any POCs in each of them.

I've also included Jude del Hierro with Confluence Ministries who I know does good work.

Will have more updates soon.

Best,



Manuel Lopez del Rio Community Affairs Coordinator Office Of Mayor Michael B. Hancock | HRCP 201 W. Colfax | Denver CO 80202

Phone: 720.913.8496

THE MILE HIGH CITY Email: manuel.lopezdelrio@denvergov.org

From: Dreyer, Evan F. - Mayor's Office Sent: Wednesday, March 02, 2016 9:47 PM

To: Conner, Christopher N - HS Office of Community Impact; Milliner, Bennie L. - HS Office of Community Impact; Okubo,

Derek P. - Human Rights/Community Partner; Johnson, Shawn - Mayor's Office; Sapp, Michael D. - Operations & Communications; Lopez del Rio, Manuel. - Human Rights/Community Partner; Stuart, Skye - Mayor's Office; Brooks, Albus - City Council District 9; Miller, Amber - Mayor's Office Communications Director; Strott, Mike - Mayor's Office; Espinoza, Jenna K - Mayor's Office; Smith, Julie A. - HSOA Administration - HSOAA; May, Penny L. - General Services Administratn; Jaeckel, Tyler - Office of the CFO; Kuhn, Nancy - PW Policy, Planning & Communication; Mix, Daelene D. - MOS; Jackson, Sonny A. - Police Department - CSA; Hughes, Meghan - DEH Administration; Lopez, Tony Cmdr - DPD Subject: Encampment cleanup -- stakeholder outreach list

Attached is a first cut at a community stakeholder outreach list. The plan is to call and/or email people and organizations on this list starting Friday. I can handle most of that outreach, but there a few spots where I need help (see the far right column of the spreadsheet).

<u>Please send any additions or corrections to the spreadsheet via email by noon Thursday</u>. I'll update and then recirculate the spreadsheet tomorrow. Also tomorrow I will also send around a short paragraph that we can use for emails and scripts for 311, Mayor's Office front desk, council aides, etc., in addition to a one-page fact sheet that I will also resend tomorrow.

Julie Smith from DHS will be the main media point of contact on this. Please keep an eye out for a separate email regarding media outreach and strategy.

We have one final check-in conference call at 11 a.m. Friday. If you did not get that calendar invite but would like to be added, just holler.

Thanks.

Evan.

# **Encampment Cleanup Outreach List**

Five Points Business District  Downtown Denver Partnership  Visit Denver  LMDs	Denver Homeless Commission  RNOs, Business Organizations  Ballpark Neighborhood Association	Denver Rescue Mission  Catholic Charities  Colorado Coalition for the Homeless  Homeless Outreach Workers  St. Francis Center	Organization Service Provicers & Homeless Groups
Tracy Winchester Trami Door John Desmond Kate Barton Brittany Morris Beth Moyski Richard Scharf Carrie Atiyeh	Brian Slekes Dennis Ryerson	Brad Meuli Josh Geppelt Steve Walkup Larry Smith John Parvensky Catherine Alderman	Name
			Email
			Phone
Sapp	Bennie/Chris Conner	Chris Conner	Assigned to

### Government

Sidewalk Encampment Working Group
All Mayoral Appointees
City Council
HRCP Commission

Governor's Office State Delegation

Dave Genova

## Faith Community

St Paul's

Rev. Fr. Keving R. Maly

St. John's First Baptist Church Immaculate Conception

Father Woody's Heaven of Hope Trinity United Methodist Church

Zion Baptist Church Central Presbyterian

**Holy Ghost Catholic Church** 

**Confluence Ministries** St. Andrew's Episcopal

Sacred Heart

# Individuals & Businesses

Merchants Furniture

Mile High Spirits

Fr. Christopher Uhl **Pastor Marvin Davis** Melinda Paterson Michael Dent Minister Brian Henderson Pastor Michael Eckelkamp Rev. Ronald W. Cattany Louise Westfall

Elizabeth Randall Fr. Alvaro Panqueva Jude del hierro

**Richard Sanders** Jynx Messecar

Wyn Ferrell





From: Sent:

Sapp, Michael D. - Operations & Communications

Thursday, March 03, 2016 7:07 PM

To:

Dreyer, Evan F. - Mayor's Office; Conner, Christopher N - HS Office of Community Impact;

Milliner, Bennie L. - HS Office of Community Impact; Okubo, Derek P. - Human Rights/Community Partner; Johnson, Shawn - Mayor's Office; Lopez del Rio, Manuel. -

Human Rights/Community Partner; Stuart, Skye - Mayor's Office; Brooks, Albus - City Council District 9: Miller, Amber - Mayor's Office Communications Director; Strott, Mike - Mayor's Office; Espinoza, Jenna K - Mayor's Office; Smith, Julie A. - HSOA Administration - HSOAA; May, Penny L. - General Services Administratn; Jaeckel, Tyler - Office of the CFO; Kuhn,

Nancy - PWPPS Policy Planning and Sus; Mix, Daelene D. - MOS; Jackson, Sonny A. - Police

Department - CSA; Hughes, Meghan - DEH Administration; Lopez, Tony Cmdr - DPD

RE: Encampment cleanup -- stakeholder outreach list Subject:

Copy of Sidewalk Encampment Stakeholder Outreach.xlsx Attachments:

Evan,

Attached are the local maintenance district members in Arapahoe Sq. I'm happy to help reach to these folks tomorrow.

Thanks. Michael



Michael D. Sapp Jr. | Deputy Director of Community Affairs

Office of the Mayor | City and County of Denver 720.865.9024 Office | 303.507.2405 Cell

michael.sapp@denvergov.org | Dial 3-1-1 for City Services

From: Dreyer, Evan F. - Mayor's Office Sent: Wednesday, March 02, 2016 9:47 PM

To: Conner, Christopher N - HS Office of Community Impact < Christopher. Conner@denvergov.org >; Milliner, Bennie L. -HS Office of Community Impact <Bennie.Milliner@denvergov.org>; Okubo, Derek P. - Human Rights/Community Partner <Derek.Okubo@denvergov.org>; Johnson, Shawn - Mayor's Office <Shawn.Johnson@denvergov.org>; Sapp, Michael D. -Operations & Communications < Michael. Sapp@denvergov.org>; Lopez del Rio, Manuel. - Human Rights/Community Partner < Manuel.LopezDelRio@denvergov.org>; Stuart, Skye - Mayor's Office < Skye.Stuart@denvergov.org>; Brooks, Albus - City Council District 9 < Albus. Brooks@denvergov.org>; Miller, Amber - Mayor's Office Communications Director <Amber.Miller@denvergov.org>; Strott, Mike - Mayor's Office <Mike.Strott@denvergov.org>; Espinoza, Jenna K -Mayor's Office < Jenna. Espinoza@denvergov.org>; Smith, Julie A. - HSOA Administration - HSOAA <Julie.Smith@denvergov.org>; May, Penny L. - General Services Administratn < Penny.May@denvergov.org>; Jaeckel, Tyler - Office of the CFO <Tyler.Jaeckel@denvergov.org>; Kuhn, Nancy - PW Policy, Planning & Communication <Nancy,Kuhn@denvergov.org>; Mix, Daelene D. - MOS <Daelene.Mix@denvergov.org>; Jackson, Sonny A. - Police Department - CSA <Sonny.Jackson@denvergov.org>; Hughes, Meghan - DEH Administration <Meghan.Hughes@denvergov.org>; Lopez, Tony Cmdr - DPD <Tony.Lopez@denvergov.org> Subject: Encampment cleanup -- stakeholder outreach list

Attached is a first cut at a community stakeholder outreach list. The plan is to call and/or email people and organizations on this list starting Friday. I can handle most of that outreach, but there a few spots where I need help (see the far right column of the spreadsheet).

<u>Please send any additions or corrections to the spreadsheet via email by noon Thursday</u>. I'll update and then recirculate the spreadsheet tomorrow. Also tomorrow I will also send around a short paragraph that we can use for emails and scripts for 311, Mayor's Office front desk, council aides, etc., in addition to a one-page fact sheet that I will also resend tomorrow.

Julie Smith from DHS will be the main media point of contact on this. Please keep an eye out for a separate email regarding media outreach and strategy.

We have one final check-in conference call at 11 a.m. Friday. If you did not get that calendar invite but would like to be added, just holler.

Thanks.

Evan

# **Encampment Cleanup Outreach List**

Denver Homeless Commission	St. Francis Center	Homeless	Colorado Coalition for the	Catholic Charition		Denver Rescue Mission	Service Provicers & Homeless Groups	Organization
	Tom Leuhrs	John Parvensky Catherine Alderman	rairy officer	Steve Walkup	Josh Geppelt	Brad Meuli		Name
						The state of the s		Email
		02120						Phone
Bennie/Chris Conner	Clins Comien	Chris						Assigned to

# RNOs, Business Organizations

Ballpark Neighborhood

Association Brian Slekes

Dennis Ryerson

**Curtis Park Neighborhood** 

Joel Noble

Association
Five Points Business District

Tracy Winchester

Downtown Denver Partnership

Tami Door John Desmond Kate Barton

Brittany Morris Beth Moyski

Richard Scharf Carrie Atiyeh

Visit Denver



Anthony Romano - 20th Street Local

Sapp

Maintenance District
Derrick Engen - 20th Street Local
Maintenance District
Tom Sundheim - Consolidated Larimer
Street Local Maintenance District
Matt Orrin - Consolidated Larimer Street
Local Maintenance District
Thomas Wolf - Consolidated Larimer

Thomas Wolf - Consolidated Larimer
Street Local Maintenance District
Johnny Klein - Broadway Viaduct Local
Maintenance District

Kenneth Wolf - Broadway Viaduct Local Maintenance District Stuart Ogilvie - Broadway Viaduct Local

Bruce Typher - 22nd Street and Park
Avenue West Local Maintenance District

Maintenance District

Mike Dire - 22nd Street and Park Avenue
West Local Maintenance District

Raymond Herr - 22nd Street and Park
Avenue West Local Maintenance District

Thomas Littel - 22nd Street and Park
Avenue West Local Maintenance District







### Government -

Sidewalk Encampment Working Group

All Mayoral Appointees City Council

**HRCP Commission** 

State Delegation
RTD
Governor's Office

Dave Genova

## Faith Community

Individuals & Businesses
Merchants Furniture

Mile High Spirits

Jynx Messecar Richard Sanders Wyn Ferrell



From: Sent: To: Dreyer, Evan F. - Mayor's Office Friday, March 04, 2016 2:25 PM

'Ismith@ccdenver.org'; White, Chief Robert C. - Police Department; Quinones, David, Chief - DPD; Lopez, Tony Cmdr - DPD; Martinez, Scott - City Attorney Office; Milliner, Bennie L. - HS Office of Community Impact; Conner, Christopher N - HS Office of Community Impact; Brad Meuli; May, Penny L. - General Services Administratn; Brooks, Albus - City Council District 9; Cornejo, Jose M. - PWDIR Office of Exec Director; Delaney Jr, George H. - PW Wastewater Mgmt Division; 'Josh Geppelt'; 'swalkup@denrescue.org'; 'Steve Walkup'; Stuart, Skye - Mayor's Office; Smith, Julie A. - HSOA Administration - HSOAA; Broadwell, David W. - Department of Law; Sublet, Chad J. - City Attorney Office; Bordovsky, Marley M - City Attorney

Office; Gaddis, Chris K. - Department of Law; 'Geoffrey Bennett'; Drazen-Smith, Melissa M. - Department of Law; Mares, Donald J. - HSOA Administration - HSOAA; Shea, Wendy J. - Department of Law; Albo, Andrea L. - HSOA Administration - HSOAA; Miller, Amber - Mayor's Office Communications Director; Strott, Mike - Mayor's Office; Mix, Daelene D. - MOS; Jackson, Sonny A. - Police Department - CSA; Kyle, Rick - DPD; Crittle, Simon S. - DSD -

CSA; Kuhn, Nancy - PWPPS Policy Planning and Sus; Hughes, Meghan - DEH

Administration; Schiavone, Jenny D. - Denver Marketing Office; Mcdonald, Robert M. - EHO Administration; Behr, Mitch T. - City Attorney Office; Espinoza, Jenna K - Mayor's Office; Hanlon, Brendan J. - Office of the CFO; Lumley, Lisa A. - Division of Real Estate; Steinberg, Jeffrey J. - Division of Real Estate; Inman, Ashley R. - HSOA Administration - HSOAA; Sandoval, Marisela D. - City Attorney Office; Mayor's office — 1437 Bannock Street, Conf. Room 377; Jones, Kerra M - EHO Administration; Administration; Stephanie - Budget & Management

Office; Okubo, Derek P. - Human Rights/Community Partner; Johnson, Shawn - Mayor's Office; Sapp, Michael D. - Operations & Communications; Lopez del Rio, Manuel. - Human

Rights/Community Partner Sidewalk encampments

Subject: Attachments:

Homeless Outreach Flier for Distribution pdf

Denver Post story is up: <a href="http://www.denverpost.com/news/ci\_29596168/denver-plans-clear-homeless-camps-near-samaritan-house">http://www.denverpost.com/news/ci\_29596168/denver-plans-clear-homeless-camps-near-samaritan-house</a>.

Attached is the flier that is/will be distributed regarding belongings and retrieval. Thanks.

From:

Jackson, Sonny A. - Police Department - CSA

Sent:

Tuesday, March 15, 2016 11:25 AM

To: Subject: Dulacki, Mary J. - MOS FW: Call Tomorrow

Attachments:

CCD Downtown Homeless Outreach Fact Sheet.docx

From: Smith, Julie A. - HSOA Administration - HSOAA

Sent: Thursday, March 03, 2016 2:16 PM

To: Mix, Daelene D. - MOS < Daelene. Mix@denvergov.org >; Murray, Matthew - DPD

<Matthew.Murray@denvergov.org>; Kuhn, Nancy - PW Policy, Planning & Communication

<Nancy.Kuhn@denvergov.org>; Hughes, Meghan - DEH Administration <Meghan.Hughes@denvergov.org>; Crittle,

Simon S. - DSD - CSA <Simon.Crittle@denvergov.org>; Jackson, Sonny A. - Police Department - CSA

<Sonny.lackson@denvergov.org>

Cc: Strott, Mike - Mayor's Office < Mike. Strott@denvergov.org>; Espinoza, Jenna K - Mayor's Office

<Jenna.Espinoza@denvergov.org>; Miller, Amber - Mayor's Office Communications Director

<Amber.Miller@denvergov.org>; Dreyer, Evan F. - Mayor's Office <Evan.Dreyer@denvergov.org>

Subject: Call Tomorrow

Hi all,

A quick reminder and request: Evan has scheduled an encampment conference call for tomorrow (Friday) at 11 a.m. Conference call in number 720-913-5781.

It is really important that we take a few moments to discuss communications around the downtown encampment issue, so please try to be on the call if at all possible. Attached is the most recent fact sheet, although I know it is still in the editing process and will change prior to Monday.

I'm also working on putting together some simple talking points and am really interested in what questions you all would anticipate will come up for your respective areas? I'd love to work with you to flesh out some FAQs and answers before cob tomorrow.

Thanks! Julie



Julie Smith | Director of Communications & Marketing-Denver Human Services | City and County of Denver 720,944,1422 Phone | 303,513,6851 Cell Julie Smith@denvergov.org | www.denvergov.org/HumanServices

Facebook | Twitter

Reporting child abuse or neglect is simple. Dial 1-844-CO-4-KIDS (1-844-264-5437). Your call will remain anonymous. To report the suspected abuse, neglect or exploitation of a senior or elderly adult, call 720-944-2994.

This e-mail transmission from the City and County of Denver, and any documents, files, or previous e-mail messages attached to it, are intended solely for the individual(s) to whom it is addressed and may contain information that is confidential, legally privileged, and/or exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any unauthorized review, forwarding, printing, copying, distribution, or use of this transmission or the information it contains is strictly prohibited. A misdirected transmission does not constitute waiver of any applicable privilege. If you received this transmission in error, please immediately notify the sender and delete the original transmission and its attachments. Thank you.

From: Mix, Daelene D. - MOS

Sent: Monday, January 11, 2016 11:26 AM

To: Jackson, Sonny A. - Police Department - CSA < Sonny Jackson @denvergov.org >

Subject: RE: Sidewalk Encampments Action Plan

Great; thanks Sonny.



Daelene Mix | Strategic Advisor & Communications Director
Department of Public Safety | Director's Office | City and County of Deriver
720.913.6604 Office | 720.490.1945 Cell
daelene.mix⊕denvergov.org

From: Jackson, Sonny A. - Police Department - CSA

Sent: Monday, January 11, 2016 11:05 AM

To: Mix, Daelene D. - MOS < Daelene. Mix@denvergov.org>

Subject: Re: Sidewalk Encampments Action Plan

I am planning on attending the meeting with Evan.

Sent from my iPhone

On Jan 11, 2016, at 5:47 AM, Mix, Daelene D. - MOS < Daelene. Mix@denvergov.org > wrote:

Good morning, gentlemen. I can't make this meeting as I have a DSD meeting scheduled at the same time that I cannot miss. Will one of you be able to attend?

Daelene Mix

Strategic Advisor & Communications Director
Department of Public Safety | City and County of Denver
720.913.6604 Office | 720.490.1945 Cell

On Jan 10, 2016, at 2:47 PM, Dreyer, Evan F. - Mayor's Office < Evan. Dreyer@denvergov.org > wrote:

Happy Sunday everyone. At Monday's meeting, we will continue and hopefully reach conclusion on several of the items we discussed Friday. The second half of the meeting will be dedicated to messaging, media and outreach. Here is an email I just sent to agency PIOs inviting them to Monday's meeting, summarizing where we are in the discussion, listing next steps and pending action items:

### **Dear Communicators:**

For the past several months, we have been working to address the sidewalk encampments in the Ballpark area. In September, you helped develop messaging and handle media (Denver stepping

up homeless outreach at encampment, Denver

Post<http://www.denverpost.com/news/ci\_28803588/denver-stepping-up-homeless-outreach-at-shelter-encampment>). We are about to step up those efforts and we would like to reconvene with you Monday. Please watch for a separate calendar item inviting you to join a meeting of agency representatives. Here is some additional information:

- Since September, the City, homeless outreach workers and other providers have increased efforts to connect those who are living on the streets in and around the Ballpark Neighborhood with essential services.
- This coincides with a significant increase by the Department of Public Works, with the assistance of the Denver Police and Sheriff Departments, to clear debris from the sidewalks in the Ballpark Neighborhood. Public Works has been power-washing and removing trash three times a week from sidewalks near the Samaritan House and Denver Rescue Mission homeless shelters.
- With the November opening of the Lawrence Street Community Center, we had hoped the number of people living on, and the amount of items piling up on, the sidewalks would diminish. Unfortunately, that has not been the case. In fact, this unsafe, unhealthy and inhumane situation is only getting worse, with dozens of people continuing to live on the streets even in dangerous winter weather.
- Therefore, we will be taking the following steps in order to protect people, maintain public health, and respond to mounting concerns from nearby residents and businesses:
- o Increase from three days a week to five trash removal and sidewalk power washing by Public Works and Sheriff Department work crews.
- o Encourage members of the public who engage in "drive by" drop-offs of food and other items that there is a better way to give.
- o Escalate efforts to connect people with services. DPD officers will be:
- Verbally directing those who remain on the sidewalk to indoor services.
- o Clarify police enforcement by:
- Verbally warning folks if they or their belongings are violating city laws (unauthorized camping, obstructing or encumbering the public right of way)
- Issuing written warnings
- Issuing written citations
- Making arrests
- While DPD will retain the belongings of anyone taken into custody, we are still working on a plan to retain abandoned belongings for up to 30 days.
- Additional facts:
- o The Lawrence Street Community Center is serving 785 to 850 unique gets per day and has provided 55,690 meals from Nov. 23 Jan. 1.
- The facility is allowing anyone who wants to bring their belongings into the courtyard to do so.
- o Even while shelters are providing beds and mats to as many as 1,500 people per night, the

Denver Rescue Mission shelter and nearby overflow facility at Peoria are operating at 79 percent of capacity. If anyone wants to come inside day or night, they will not be turned away.

- o According to DPD and service providers, the main reason people continue to live on the sidewalk is so they can use drugs.
- Pending items:
- o Letter from Public Works to Police Chief requesting enforcement of relevant ordinances within specific geographic area for 60 day intensive effort.
- o Plan for storage of belongings and process for managing and returning belongings
- o Final decision on whether DPD training bulletin needs updating
- o Updating messaging, media and community strategies
- Julie Smith is working on "better way to give" messaging
- Do we have stats showing #'s of outreach contacts, people moved from sidewalks to shelter and housing?
- o Other ...

<meeting.ics>

From:

Jackson, Sonny A. - Police Department - CSA

Sent:

Tuesday, March 15, 2016 11:30 AM

To: Subject: Dulacki, Mary J. - MOS FW: Call Tomorrow

Attachments:

CCD Downtown Homeless Outreach Fact Sheet\_FINAL.docx; CCD Downtown Homeless

FAQs.docx; 3 2 adjustment flyer.docx

From: Smith, Julie A. - HSOA Administration - HSOAA

Sent: Friday, March 04, 2016 9:16 AM

To: Dreyer, Evan F. - Mayor's Office < Evan. Dreyer@denvergov.org>; Mix, Daelene D. - MOS

<Daelene.Mix@denvergov.org>; Murray, Matthew - DPD <Matthew.Murray@denvergov.org>; Kuhn, Nancy - PW Policy,

Planning & Communication < Nancy. Kuhn@denvergov.org>; Hughes, Meghan - DEH Administration

<Meghan, Hughes@denvergov.org>; Crittle, Simon S. - DSD - CSA <Simon.Crittle@denvergov.org>; Jackson, Sonny A. -

Police Department - CSA <Sonny.Jackson@denvergov.org>

Cc: Strott, Mike - Mayor's Office < Mike. Strott@denvergov.org>; Espinoza, Jenna K - Mayor's Office

<Jenna.Espinoza@denvergov.org>; Miller, Amber - Mayor's Office Communications Director

<Amber.Miller@denvergov.org>

Subject: RE: Call Tomorrow

I added a little to the responses and put this into a format.

Attached is the fact sheet and the FAQs as well as the flyer developed by Nancy at PW.

Please let me know if you have edits or additions.

Thanks!

Julie

From: Dreyer, Evan F. - Mayor's Office

Sent: Thursday, March 03, 2016 8:52 PM

To: Smith, Julie A. - HSOA Administration - HSOAA < Julie Smith@denvergov.org >; Mix, Daelene D. - MOS

<Daelene,Mix@denvergov.org>; Murray, Matthew - DPD <Matthew.Murray@denvergov.org>; Kuhn, Nancy - PW Policy,

Planning & Communication < Nancy. Kuhn@denvergov.org>; Hughes, Meghan - DEH Administration

< Meghan. Hughes@denvergov.org>; Crittle, Simon S. - DSD - CSA < Simon. Crittle@denvergov.org>; Jackson, Sonny A. -

Police Department - CSA <Sonny Jackson@denvergov.org>

Cc: Strott, Mike - Mayor's Office < Mike. Strott@denvergov.org>; Espinoza, Jenna K - Mayor's Office

<Jenna.Espinoza@denvergov.org>; Miller, Amber - Mayor's Office Communications Director

<Amber.Miller@denvergov.org>

Subject: RE: Call Tomorrow

Thanks, Julie. A few big obvious questions/answers:

Why are we doing this? To prevent a public health and safety crisis for the people living outside and for the entire neighborhood.

Where will people go? Homeless advocates say there isn't enough room at shelters. There absolutely is room for people at the various day shelters serving Denver, and same goes for the overnight shelters.

If people aren't allowed here, won't they just go to some other neighborhood? We are working closely with outreach workers and service providers to get people to come inside for shelter and services and ultimately housing.

Are you just going to throw away people's belongings? Absolutely not. We will encourage people to take their belongings with them. If they don't, items will be taken to 1221 Glenarm Place. Items will be available for retrieval at that location Monday through Friday from 12 Noon to 2 p.m.

Aren't you just criminalizing the homeless? Absolutely not. We are trying to protect people's health, safety and welfare by connecting them with shelter, housing and services. The City spends nearly \$50M a year on direct and indirect costs related to homelessness. We continue to add new services and new programs all the time to serve the homeless, including the LCSS, SIB, later this year the Solutions Center, and this spring/summer a new job program where the City will be hiring homeless people to work directly for city departments.

What happens when the Peoria Street winter overflow emergency shelter closes? We are working on a replacement for Peoria as we speak.

Julie, we also will need to build out a list of supporters that we can point reporters to. Initial thoughts:

- Denver Rescue Mission
- Catholic Charities/Samaritan House
- Balipark Neighborhood Association (Bryan Slekes)
- Downtown Denver Partnership (Tami Door)
- Merchants Furniture (lynx Messecar)

From: Smith, Julie A. - HSOA Administration - HSOAA

Sent: Thursday, March 03, 2016 2:16 PM

To: Mix, Daelene D. - MOS < Daelene. Mix@denvergov.org >; Murray, Matthew - DPD

<Matthew.Murray@denvergov.org>; Kuhn, Nancy - PW Policy, Planning & Communication

<Nancy.Kuhn@denvergov.org>; Hughes, Meghan - DEH Administration < Meghan.Hughes@denvergov.org>; Crittle,

Simon S. - DSD - CSA <Simon.Crittle@denvergov.org>; Jackson, Sonny A. - Police Department - CSA

<SonnyJackson@denvergov.org>

Cc: Strott, Mike - Mayor's Office < Mike. Strott@denvergov.org>; Espinoza, Jenna K - Mayor's Office

<Jenna. Espinoza@denvergov.org>; Miller, Amber - Mayor's Office Communications Director

Subject: Call Tomorrow

Hi all,

A quick reminder and request: Evan has scheduled an encampment conference call for tomorrow (Friday) at 11 a.m. Conference call in number 720-913-5781.

It is really important that we take a few moments to discuss communications around the downtown encampment issue, so please try to be on the call if at all possible. Attached is the most recent fact sheet, although I know it is still in the editing process and will change prior to Monday.

I'm also working on putting together some simple talking points and am really interested in what questions you all would anticipate will come up for your respective areas? I'd love to work with you to flesh out some FAQs and answers before cob tomorrow.

Thanks! Julie



Julie Smith | Director of Communications & Marketing
Denver Human Services | City and County of Denver
720.944.1422 Phone | 303.513.6851 Cell
Julie Smith@denvergov.org | www.denvergov.org/HumanServices

Facebook | Twitter

Reporting child abuse or neglect is simple. Dial 1-844-CO-4-KIDS (1-844-264-5437), Your call will remain anonymous. To report the suspected abuse, neglect or exploitation of a senior or elderly adult, call 720-944-2994.

This a-mail transmission from the City and County of Denver, and any documents, tiles, or previous e-mail messages attached to it, are intended solely for the individual(s) to whom it is addressed and may contain information that is confidential, legally privileged, and/or exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any unauthorized review, forwarding, printing, copying, distribution, or use of this transmission or the information it contains is strictly prohibited. A misdirected transmission does not constitute waiver of any applicable privilege. If you received this transmission in arror, please immediately notify the sender and detele the original transmission and its attachments. Thank you.

From:

Dreyer, Evan F. - Mayor's Office

Sent:

Friday, March 04, 2016 7:26 AM

To:

#MO - Mayoral Appointees; #MO - Mayor's Office Staff

Subject:

Homeless Outreach

Attachments:

Downtown Homeless Outreach Fact Sheet.pdf

Mayoral Appointees and Mayor's Office Staff:

As you know, since last September the City has worked closely with homeless outreach workers and providers to connect people living on the streets and sidewalks of the Ballpark Neighborhood with shelter, housing and services, including those provided at the new Lawrence Street Community Center. This year alone, we anticipate spending nearly \$50 million on direct and indirect homeless services citywide.

We have also increased efforts to keep the neighborhood free of trash, debris and waste. Together, through this intensive and focused effort, we have helped hundreds of people and supported the community.

However, the health, safety and welfare of those who continue to live outside on the streets and sidewalks is a growing concern. Therefore, starting next week, the City will be increasing efforts to connect people with shelter and services and avoid a looming public health emergency by strictly enforcing various city codes.

We will be taking great care to protect the personal belongings of people living on the streets as we intensify efforts to keep the neighborhood clean and sanitary. We will store any belongings that get left behind at 1221 Glenarm Place for up to 30 days. Items can be retrieved from Noon to 2 p.m. Monday through Friday.

There is shelter space and services available for those who seek it; people do not have to be in these unsafe and unhealthy conditions.

Attached is a fact sheet with additional details. Please let me know if you have questions or need more information.

Thank you.

Evan



Evan Dreyer | Deputy Chief of Staff
Office of Mayor Michael B. Hancock
720.865.9015 Desk | 720.350.8370 Cell
evan.dreyer@denvergov.org | Dial 3-1-1 for City Services

From:

Hauber, Emily L. - Mayor's Office

Sent: To: Monday, April 04, 2016 1:56 PM

Subject

Miller, Amber - Mayor's Office Communications Director; Espinoza, Jenna K - Mayor's Office

Subject: Attachments: Westword CORA FW: Homeless Outreach Downtown Homeless Outreach Fact Sheet.pdf

Only responsive document.



### **Emily Hauber | Deputy Legislative Director**

Office of Mayor Michael B. Hancock | City and County of Denver 720.865.9018 Phone | 615.429.7423 Cell emily.hauber@denvergov.org

From: Hauber, Emily L. - Mayor's Office Sent: Friday, March 04, 2016 12:09 PM

To: \_\_\_\_\_\_; 'angela.williams.house@state.co.us'

<angela.williams.house@state.co.us>; 'beth.mccann.house@state.co.us' <beth.mccann.house@state.co.us>;
'crisanta.duran.house@state.co.us' <crisanta.duran.house@state.co.us>; 'dan.pabon.house@state.co.us'
<dan.pabon.house@state.co.us>; 'irene.aguilar.senate@state.co.us' <irene.aguilar.senate@state.co.us>;
'lois.court.house@state.co.us' <lois.court.house@state.co.us'; 'lucia.guzman.sentate@state.co.us'</pre>

<lucia.guzman.senate@state.co.us>; |

'TIM@NEVILLEFORCOLORADO.COM' <TIM@NEVILLEFORCOLORADO.COM>

**Cc:** Jenifer Brandeberry <jenifer@bbmk.com>; Julie McKenna (julie@bbmk.com) <julie@bbmk.com> **Subject:** Homeless Outreach

Dear Members of the Denver Delegation:

As many of you know, since last September the City has worked closely with homeless outreach workers and providers to connect people living on the streets and sidewalks of the Ballpark Neighborhood with shelter, housing and services, including those provided at the new Lawrence Street Community Center. This year alone, we anticipate spending nearly \$50 million on direct and indirect homeless services citywide.

We have also increased efforts to keep the neighborhood free of trash, debris and waste. Together, through this intensive and focused effort, we have helped hundreds of people and supported the community.

However, the health, safety and welfare of those who continue to live outside on the streets and sidewalks is a growing concern. Therefore, starting next week, the City will be increasing efforts to connect people with shelter and services and avoid a looming public health emergency by strictly enforcing various city codes.

We will be taking great care to protect the personal belongings of people living on the streets as we intensify efforts to keep the neighborhood clean and sanitary. We will store any belongings that get left behind at 1221 Glenarm Place for up to 30 days. Items can be retrieved from Noon to 2 p.m. Monday through Friday.

There is shelter space and services available for those who seek it; people do not have to be in these unsafe and unhealthy conditions.

Attached is a fact sheet with additional details. If you have questions or need more information, please feel free to reach out to me.

Thank you, Emily



### **Emily Hauber | Deputy Legislative Director**

Office of Mayor Michael B. Hancock | City and County of Denver 720.865.9018 Phone | 15.429.7423 Cell emily hauber@denvergov.org

From:

Strott, Mike - Mayor"s Office

To:

#MO - Mayoral Appointees; #MO - Mayor"s Office Staff

Subject:

ballpark cleanup

Date:

Monday, March 07, 2016 1:22:47 PM

Attachments: CCD Downtown Homeless Outreach Fact Sheet.pdf

image006.png

### Afternoon, everyone -

As a reminder, below is the message on the ballpark sidewalk clean up, and attached is the fact sheet.

### Thank you.

- Since last September, the city has worked closely with homeless outreach workers and providers to connect people living on the streets and sidewalks of the Ballpark Neighborhood with shelter, housing and services, including those provided at the new Lawrence Street Community Center. This year alone, we anticipate spending nearly \$50 million on direct and indirect homeless services citywide.
- We have also increased efforts to keep the neighborhood free of trash, debris and waste. Together, through this intensive and focused effort, we have helped hundreds of people and supported the community.
- However, the health, safety and welfare of those who continue to live outside on the streets and sidewalks is a growing concern. Therefore, starting next week, the City will be increasing efforts to connect people with shelter and services and avoid a looming public health emergency by strictly enforcing various city codes.
- We will be taking great care to protect the personal belongings of people living on the streets as we intensify efforts to keep the neighborhood clean and sanitary. We will store any belongings that get left behind at 1221 Glenarm Place for up to 30 days. Items can be retrieved from Noon to 2 p.m. Monday through Friday.
- There is shelter space and services available for those who seek it; people do not have to be in these unsafe and unhealthy conditions



Michael Strott | Deputy Communications Director Office of Mayor Michael B. Hancock | City and County of Denver 720.865.9031 Phone | 303.842.2096 Cell mike.strott@denvergov.org | 311 Help Center Follow Mayor Hancock:



From: Sent:

Jackson, Sonny A. - Police Department - CSA

Tuesday, March 15, 2016 11:31 AM

To:

Dulacki, Mary J. - MOS

Subject:

FW: ballpark cleanup information

Attachments:

CCD Downtown Homeless Outreach Fact Sheet\_FINAL.PDF

From: Jackson, Sonny A. - Police Department - CSA

Sent: Tuesday, March 08, 2016 2:47 PM

To: douglas.schepman@denvergov.org; raquel.lopez@denvergov.org; Campbell, Tyrone Campbell T. - Police

Department <Ty.Campbell@denvergov.org> Subject: FW: ballpark cleanup information

FYI

From: Miller, Amber - Mayor's Office Communications Director

Sent: Tuesday, March 08, 2016 1:20 PM

To: 'Stacy Parker' <sparker@denrescue.org>; Alexxa Gagner < AGagner@denrescue.org>; 'Jesse Davis'

<a href="mailto:</a>jdavis@visitdenver.com>; Casias, Angela C. - PW Policy, Planning & Commnctn < Angela Casias@denvergov.org>; Kyle, Rick - DPD <Rick Kyle@denvergov.org>; 'Brea Olson' <box or Specific of Cartest Company (Specific of Cartest Company); Burns, Andrea C - CPD Office of Cartest Cartest

the Manager < Andrea Burns@denvergov.org >; Jackson, Sonny A. - Police Department - CSA

<Sonny.Jackson@denvergov.org>; 'Currey, Nate' <nate.currey@rtd-denver.com>; Mix, Daelene D. - MOS

< Daelene.Mix@denvergov.org>; 'scott.reed@rtd-denver.com' < scott.reed@rtd-denver.com>; Strott, Mike - Mavor's

Office <Mike.Strott@denvergov.org>; Kitts, Brian L. - Arts and Venues <Brian.Kitts@denvergov.org>; Quesada, Yolanda I

PR Administration Division < Yolanda. Quesada@denvergov.org>; Alegria, Rowena - Mayor's Office

<Rowena.Alegria@denvergov.org>

Cc: Smith, Julie A. - HSOA Administration - HSOAA <Julie.Smith@denvergov.org>; Granger, Jesse M. - HSOA

Administration - HSOAA < lesse. Granger@denvergov.org>

Subject: ballpark cleanup information

### Hi there REDD Subcommittee for Comms -

Below and attached is information on the ballpark sidewalk clean up. Please do not distribute widely but administer to your team as you see necessary. If you get any calls from the media, please work with Julie Smith and Jesse Granger from DHS.

### Thank you.

- Since last September, the city has worked closely with homeless outreach workers and providers to connect people living on the streets and sidewalks of the Ballpark Neighborhood with shelter, housing and services, including those provided at the new Lawrence Street Community Center. This year alone, we anticipate spending nearly \$50 million on direct and indirect homeless services citywide.
- We have also increased efforts to keep the neighborhood free of trash, debris and waste. Together, through this intensive and focused effort, we have helped hundreds of people and supported the community.
- However, the health, safety and welfare of those who continue to live outside on the streets and sidewalks is a growing concern. Therefore, the City will be increasing efforts to connect people with shelter and services and avoid a looming public health emergency by strictly enforcing various city codes.

- We will be taking great care to protect the personal belongings of people living on the streets as we intensify
  efforts to keep the neighborhood clean and sanitary. We will store any belongings that get left behind at
  1221 Glenarm Place for up to 30 days. Items can be retrieved from Noon to 2 p.m. Monday through Friday.
- There is shelter space and services available for those who seek it; people do not have to be in these unsafe and unhealthy conditions.

From:

Cornejo, Jose M. - PW Office Executive Director

Sent:

Tuesday, March 08, 2016 5:21 PM

To:

Dreyer, Evan F. - Mayor's Office; Quinones, David, Chief - DPD; Lopez, Tony Cmdr - DPD; Pitt, Charlotte S. - PW Solid Waste; Williams, Lars L. - PW Solid Waste; Delaney Jr, George H. - PW Wastewater Mgmt Division; Sublet, Chad J. - City Attorney Office; Gaddis, Chris K. -

Department of Law

Cc:

Hancock, Michael B. - Mayor's Office; Sinden, Janice - Mayor's Office; Martinez, Scott - City Attorney Office; Broadwell, David W. - Department of Law; White, Chief Robert C. - Police

Department; O'Malley, Stephanie Y. - Safety Administration

Subject:

RE: Thank you

It was a tough first day, but thanks to DPD everything went as planned and successful. The cleanup was concentrated at the Doug Park and Broadway/Lawrence. Everything that was stored was inventory and tagged. Tomorrow we will continue with the task.

Jose



Jose M. Cornejo, P.E. | Executive Director Department of Public Works | City and County of Denver 720.865.2577 Phone | 720.865.8795 Fax jose.comejo@denvergov.org

This e-mail transmission from the City and County of Denver, and any documents, files, or previous e-mail messages attached to it, are intended solely for the individual(s) to whom it is addressed and may contain information that is confidential, legally privileged, and/or exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any unauthorized review, forwarding, printing, copying, distribution, or use of this transmission or the information it contains is strictly prohibited. A misdirected transmission does not constitute waiver of any applicable privilege. If you receive this transmission in error, please immediately notify the sender and delete the original transmission and its attachments. Thank you.

From: Dreyer, Evan F. - Mayor's Office Sent: Tuesday, March 08, 2016 4:44 PM

To: Quinones, David, Chief - DPD < David Quinones@denvergov.org>; Lopez, Tony Cmdr - DPD

<Tony.Lopez@denvergov.org>; Pitt, Charlotte S. - PW Solid Waste <Charlotte.Pitt@denvergov.org>; Williams, Lars L. - PW Solid Waste <Lars.Williams@denvergov.org>; Delaney, George - Chief Operating Officer

<George.Delaney@denvergov.org>; Sublet, Chad J. - City Attorney Office <Chad.Sublet@denvergov.org>; Gaddis, Chris K. - Department of Law <Chris.Gaddis@denvergov.org>

Cc: Hancock, Michael B. - Mayor's Office <Michael.Hancock@denvergov.org>; Sinden, Janice - Mayor's Office <Janice.Sinden@denvergov.org>; Martinez, Scott - City Attorney Office <Scott.Martinez@denvergov.org>; Broadwell, David W. - Department of Law <David.Broadwell@denvergov.org>; White, Chief Robert C. - Police Department <Robert.White@denvergov.org>; O'Malley, Stephanie Y. - Safety Administration <Stephanie.OMalley@denvergov.org>; Cornejo, Jose M. - PW Office Executive Director <Jose.Cornejo@denvergov.org> Subject: Thank you

Just wanted to say thank you to DPD, PW and CAO for your great work today. Nobody hurt, nobody arrested, no violence – major measures of success. Thanks for your professionalism under tough circumstances. See you back out there tomorrow.

Evan

Delaney Jr, George H. - PW Wastewater Mgmt Division From:

Tuesday, March 08, 2016 5:07 PM Sent:

Dreyer, Evan F. - Mayor's Office; Quinones, David, Chief - DPD; Lopez, Tony Cmdr - DPD: To:

Pitt, Charlotte S. - PW Solid Waste; Williams, Lars L. - PW Solid Waste; Sublet, Chad J. - City

Attorney Office; Gaddis, Chris K. - Department of Law

Hancock, Michael B. - Mayor's Office; Sinden, Janice - Mayor's Office; Martinez, Scott - City Cc:

Attorney Office; Broadwell, David W. - Department of Law; White, Chief Robert C. - Police Department; O'Malley, Stephanie Y. - Safety Administration; Cornejo, Jose M. - PW Office

Executive Director

Subject: RE: Thank you

So glad it all went well! Great teamwork!!



George Delaney | Chief Operations Officer Manager's Office /Public Works | City and County of Denver 720.913.1776 Phone | george\_diplaney@denvergov.org

From: Dreyer, Evan F. - Mayor's Office Sent: Tuesday, March 08, 2016 4:44 PM

To: Quinones, David, Chief - DPD < David. Quinones@denvergov.org>; Lopez, Tony Cmdr - DPD

<Tony.Lopez@denvergov.org>; Pitt, Charlotte S. - PW Solid Waste <Charlotte.Pitt@denvergov.org>; Williams, Lars L. -

PW Solid Waste < Lars. Williams@denvergov.org>; Delaney, George - Chief Operating Officer

<George.Delaney@denvergov.org>; Sublet, Chad J. - City Attorney Office <Chad.Sublet@denvergov.org>; Gaddis, Chris

K. - Department of Law < Chris. Gaddis@denvergov.org>

Cc: Hancock, Michael B. - Mayor's Office < Michael. Hancock@denvergov.org>; Sinden, Janice - Mayor's Office <larnice.Sinden@denvergov.org>; Martinez, Scott - City Attorney Office <Scott.Martinez@denvergov.org>; Broadwell, David W. - Department of Law < David Broadwell @denvergov.org >; White, Chief Robert C. - Police Department <Robert.White@denvergov.org>; O'Malley, Stephanie Y. - Safety Administration <\$tephanie.OMalley@denvergov.org>; Cornejo, Jose M. - PW Office Executive Director < Jose. Cornejo@denvergov.org>

Subject: Thank you

Just wanted to say thank you to DPD, PW and CAO for your great work today. Nobody hurt, nobody arrested, no violence - major measures of success. Thanks for your professionalism under tough circumstances. See you back out there tomorrow.

Evan